Minutes of the 73rd Annual General Meeting of the Surrey County Netball Association

held on 

Wednesday 7th June 2006 at The Banstead Centre, Bolters Lane, Banstead at 8pm.

Present

Officials: Maureen Clark, Lyn Handley, Carol McGrail, Maggie Finch, Chris Kelso, Julie Drury, Mel Hinshelwood, Hazel Paige, Alexandra Short, Jane Reuben

Life Members: Mary French, Joyce Wheeler, June Garman

Leagues: Joan Chipperfield (Surrey), Jackie Durbridge (Kingston), Jackie Rowland (Croydon), Doreen Allen (Met), Angela Best (Chertsey)

Clubs, Schools and Individuals: June Tenwick, Eunice Smith and Linda Bacon (The Downs), Anne Spracklan (Whyteleafe), Charlotte Allen (Lavender Park), Sue Brooks and Bev Bostock (Focus), Terry Wilson (Cobham), Lindsey Mosley and Angela Kenton (MPs), Mel Hinshelwood

The President opened the meeting with the remarks that the demise of the Inter Counties Tournaments and the loss of the camaraderie built up over the years saddened her. She expressed the county’s thanks to all the volunteers over the years at County Team level and continuing in the clubs and leagues who had enabled Surrey netballers to enjoy their sport.  Apologies were also expressed to everyone who had not received the AGM notice.

1.  Apologies For Absence were received from Capital Nuns NC, Elmbridge NC, Amazon NC, Teddington Swans NC, Carol Hardy, Julia Martin, Old A’s, Nora Ashworth, Phyllis Ridgewell, Chris Stephens, Louise Hiscocks, Stephanie Robinson and Josie Ridley.

2.  Minutes of the 2005 AGM were approved and signed. Proposed by Maggie Finch, Seconded by Joan Chipperfield.

.

3.  There were no Matters Arising 

4.  There was no Correspondence

5.  Reports of Executive Committee, Schools, Leagues. 

These had been circulated prior to the meeting.

Mandy Hiscocks apologised for the absence of a schools report.  It had been circulated to schools and a copy would be sent to Carol McGrail.

Additional comments

1)  Secretary.    Chris Kelso introduced Jane Reuben the new umpiring and coaching education officer.

2)  Treasurer     (i) It was pointed out that the cost of inter counties squads of £4,908 in 2006 would not occur again. It was intended that this money should benefit the grass roots and the committee would welcome ideas for discussion at their next meeting. Workshops, subsidies/grants for umpiring/coaching courses (which were now very expensive) and Subsidies for teams having much higher travelling expenses under the new structure were suggested.

                   (ii) As the accounts have not yet been audited the meeting could not pass them.

3)  Affiliation. Sec.   As the increase proposed at England Netball AGM was not passed, and Surrey was holding their affiliation fee, the proposed increase in Surrey Affiliation was withdrawn. 

 N.B.   This may be raised again by EN at an EGM in September. Surrey would consider sending a member to that meeting with all our proxy votes. There may also be a proposal that, in future, the board can set the affiliation fee to any amount without coming to an AGM. The meeting felt that this too should be resisted.

4) Pub & Press. Melanie Hinshelwood will accept any relevant information, written or emailed, for inclusion on the website.

5) Development. (i) Carol McGrail, Maureen Clark and Lyn Handley were thanked for their help in timekeeping in very wet conditions at the Junior Tournament in May.

                     (ii) A new junior league is starting. All known Junior clubs have been contacted. Any other clubs  wanting information should contact Alexandra Short.

6) U16 coach   Mandy emphasised how young players are going to miss out under the new structure. They have lost the sense of pride and achievement that selection to such a team gave, 

7) End of Season Rally. Angela Best gave a verbal report that this had been a successful event, played in good spirit and enjoyed by everyone. The venue had been Nonsuch School as Tiffins was unavailable. There were 39 entries total. “C” teams and 1 late entry were denied access in order to make the tournament viable. There was only 1 injury all day and because of the ensuing delay, lunch time was cut to 10 mins.

The format of Cup and Plate worked well and should continue. She thanked all the umpires particularly those of the semis and finals, June Garman for timing all day and Melanie Hinshelwood, her fellow organiser for coping with all the scoring and turning things round so quickly at lunchtime. She had a hall available if the weather had been wet and apologised for the lack of toilets. She and Melanie were thanked for their organisation, particularly of the weather.

8) Chertsey summer league was going to be used for testing umpires; there were waiting lists for the winter and summer leagues.

9) Congratulations were expressed for the Croydon League who had raised £5,000 for Breast Cancer.

There being no further comments Jackie Rowland proposed and Melanie Hinshelwood seconded the acceptance of the reports.

6.Elections 

      1)   Alison Bennett proposed and Carol McGrail seconded that June Tenwick become the new Umpiring Secretary as Julie Drury was retiring. This was carried.

       2)  Joan Chipperfield proposed and Chris Kelso seconded that Hazel Paige add the position of Duty of Care Officer to that of Disability Officer.  This too was carried.

All other officers were prepared to stand and as there were no other nominations they were declared elected, proposed by Mary French and seconded by Eunice Smith.

7.  Election of Auditor 

It was decided to leave this to the committee to pursue as no proposals had been made to replace the retiring Auditor.

8.  Dates for 2006/7  discussed and presented to meeting.
9.  AOB           1) Surrey league would like to see a bigger emphasis on mentoring of umpires in order to encourage progress through the grades. Anne Spracklan, Regional Umpiring Secretary, informed the meeting that this was in hand and a data base is currently being set up. She said too that reassessment of umpires which is in the pipeline will be the biggest incentive to increase mentoring. June Tenwick hopes that meetings of all, players, coaches and umpires could take place in order to exchange ideas, views and to clarify the expectations of each from the others. Eunice Smith suggested that the new County League playing at Nonsuch High School will be a good showcase for umpires and hopefully mentoring.

                    2) County colours were awarded to Joan Chipperfield, Melanie Hinshelwood and Carol Hardy in recognition of all their hard work for the county over many years.


         3) Mandy Hiscocks thanked Julie Drury for her work at the county matches and with scoring.

                    4) Julie Drury for catering and umpiring, and Alexandra Short as retiring Development Officer, were thanked for all their hard work and Carol McGrail presented them with flowers. 
The meeting closed at 9.15pm.

Signed………………………………………                                                    Date……………………………

                            (President)

